TOWN OF PINE LEVEL MINUTES OF THE PINE LEVEL PLANNING BOARD MEETING JUNE 24, 2010

MEETING INFORMATION

The Pine Level Planning Board met on Thursday, June 24, 2010 at 6:30 p.m. at the Pine Level Town Hall. The meeting was called to order at 6:35 p.m. by Vice-Chairman Bob Harvey with a quorum present.

√ Bob Harvey

√ David Strickland

ROLL CALL

√ Chairman Randy Holloman

√ Berry Godwin

√ Nester McClain

√ Janet Kleinert

√ Terry Rains

√ Faye Starling (alt)

X Tracy Harned (alt)

√ Sal Navarro (alt)

Zoning Administrator Dave Holmes and Deputy Clerk Connie Capps were also present for the meeting.

MINUTES

Nester McClain made a motion to approve the minutes from the March 25, 2010 meeting. Terry Rains seconded the motion. The minutes were unanimously approved as written. No meetings were held in April and May due to lack of business.

JOHNSTON COUNTY VOLUNTARY AGRICULTURAL DISTRICT

Dave Holmes informed the board that he had made telephone calls to the Johnston County Planning Department with questions concerning the agricultural district. He told the board that anyone could get out of the district at any time if desired. Dave read from page 4 of the agricultural district ordinance which states that the purpose of the ordinance was to promote agricultural values and the general welfare of the county and more specifically, increase identity and pride in the agricultural community and its way of life; and encourage the economic and financial health of agriculture. Berry Godwin said that he thought it was more for awareness. Dave told the board that he had no problem with adopting the ordinance.

After some discussion, Berry Godwin made a motion to recommend approval of the Johnston County Voluntary Agricultural District Ordinance for the town and ETJ of Pine Level. Bob Harvey seconded the motion. The board voted unanimously in favor of the recommendation.

MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS OF BUSINESS

Board members were concerned and questioned if any updates concerning the extension of the two-mile ETJ for Pine Level or the Super 70 Corridor had been discussed or if any decisions had been made. The board asked Deputy Clerk Connie Capps to check on these items of business and give an update on them.

MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business to discuss Berry Godwin made a motion to adjourn. Nester McClain seconded the motion. The meeting ended at 7:00 p.m.

Connie N. Capps Deputy Clerk